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SAC Minutes 
Date:  

Time:  

Location:  

 April 9, 2019 

   4:30 PM 

 Cafeteria 

Meeting called by: Sergio Delgado, Principal Type of meeting: School Advisory Council (SAC) 

Minutes taken by: Elaine Adler Presenter(s):  Sergio Delgado, Principal  

Ann Watson, Title 1 Liaison  

Attendees: Clement, Glenn, Drew, Delevoe, Mr. Jacobs,  Mrs. Galinaitis, Cork, Simmonds, 
Jaikaran, Ms. Pringle,  Duke, Nichols, Sophia Duke 2nd grade, Alexander Nichols- 6th 
grader, Horta, Vasquez, Watson- Title 1 Liaison, Mrs. Dillman, Mrs. Adler, Mrs. 
Turay, Delgado, Principal 

 

 

04/09/2019 Meeting Notes 

 

-2019-2020 school wide plan- Mr. Delgado mentioned that for next year this will be completed in 
February which is earlier then this year. Mr. Delgado went over the agenda. 
-Reading strategies team input - Ms. Duke mentioned getting a phonics program for next year that 
would teach teachers and students. It is an audio program. Mr. Cork mentioned that at her old school 
they had a Read and Rise program from Scholastic. It shows parents how to read with the children and 
provides the family engagement piece and materials to read with them. Mr. Delgado received a similar 
program that we will be looking into as well. Ms. Duke mentioned something that was implemented at 
her old school which was picture book a day k-8. Ms. Glenn mentioned that her son struggles with 
reading and feels that their are not enough materials that come home to help her with her children. 
How much access to children have at home with technology? Ms. Glenn mentioned there is a 
misconception that parents are not reading with their children. In our demographics, if a parent is not 
comfortable reading with their child. Ms. Drew mentioned that the parent engagement and training and 
provides parents with the tools to give support. Ms. Duke mentioned that we can use youtube or 
blogging. Ms. duke mentioned that the teachers can put things on their websites to assist. Ms. Duke 
mentioned parent night geared toward this. Mr. Delgado mentioned that another goal we have for next 
year is purchasing more books for the media centers. Ms. Drew and Ms. Duke mentioned that all k-1 
should have listening centers where they can listen and record themselves while reading. Mr. Delgado 
mentioned that 70% of our funds will be to continue to have the intensive teachers. Ms. Drew said that 
firstbook.org has audio books and all we have to pay shipping. Mr. Jacobs-Sheehan mentioned that 
having side conversations with parents about how comfortable they are with reading. 
-Writing Strategies Committee- Ms. Clement mentioned that writing should be something held 
accountable in all subject areas. School wide consistency. Mr. Delgado mentioned that it's not a 
standard in all subjects. We should create an expectation school wide for writing. Ms. Drew mentioned 
that the science team is a great subject to integrate this because of interdisciplinary projects. Ms. 
Watson mentioned that one subject would take of the different components of an essay. Mr. Delgado 
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does not want to deduct points but the expectation needs to be set and it needs to be corrected. Ms. 
Duke mentioned making the hallways more print rich with writing strategies. Ms. Galinitis mentioned a 
writing center. Mr. Delgado mentioned typing moving down to start with 6th grade and up. Mr. Jacobs 
mentioned that penship should be important and things can be sent home to assist with that. He 
mentioned more creative ways to write like advertising, short stories, clips, poetry, speeches, 
Flocabulary. A schoolwide initiative to implement more creative writing.  Ms. Duke mentioned monthly 
writing theme. Ms. Glenn asked if it is possible to have a club like a newspaper club after school and can 
be free to students and the teachers would get paid using title 1. Mr. Delgado mentioned that it has to 
be academics attached to it. Mrs. Delgado will ask Ms. Webb to see if this is something that can be used 
for ELO funds. Ms. Galinitis mentioned that she agreed with Ms. Glenn and it is effective and develop 
leadership skills. It also builds morale among teachers and students. Ms. Glenn mentioned that 
technology is disconnected. 
- Math Strategies- Mr. Delgado mentioned that we purchased the MAFS Ready workbook purchased for 
next year for k-8 as well as LAFS Ready workbook. He also mentioned a Math intensive class for MYP. A 
teacher that only teaches Math. Adding math fluency as a school wide implementation. Ms. Drew 
mentioned a variety of assessments needs to be used.  Ms. Duke mentioned a math competition. It's a 
competitive program. It is a k-8 program. Ms. Drew mentioned Prodigy and it's free. 
-Science Strategies- Mr. Delgado mentioned having a Science Fair for MYP and elementary next. Ms. 
Galinitis called the Broward museums to see if they had anything for the Title 1 schools. She mentioned 
StarLab that can be an evening event at the museum.  Purchase more STEMscopes kits. Ms. Drew 
mentioned a summer reading program incorporating more science. Have students read more technical 
books over the summer. Ms. Drew mentioned incorporating art and science teachers collaborating. Ms. 
Cork mentioned an "invention convention".  Ms. Drew mentioned virtual guest speakers. NASA has that 
as well. Ms. Coleman mentioned peer counseling and if that is happening. Mr. Delgado mentioned their 
is a person in the organization that is an expert on that and it will be happening. 
-Professional Development- Ms. Simmonds said more team building activities. Ms. Glenn mentioned a A 
faculty counsel and liason. Mr. Delgado mentioned the coaches will not be in the classroom next year. 
Ms. Duke mentioned the mentor program. Revise the mentor/mentee program/Franklin buddy. Ms. 
Duke asked if Franklin based PD will be coming so that they do not go to the county? Ms. Glenn 
mentioned if we can have Franklin wide grade level specific meetings to collaboration. The summer 
summit has happened the last 2 years. 
-Parent and Family Engagement- Ms. Glenn mentioned that the bumper stickers would be a great 
incentive for parents. Getting pizza hut tickets for reading. Incentives for parents for reading with their 
child. Reading log for school wide. If you attend 3 parent academies you get an incentive. Mr. Jacobs 
asked parents to have a parent night before school starts in regards to passing courses etc by grade and 
subject. Different groups for specific information. Instructional information and handouts to assist the 
parents. Counseling parents for more information.  Mr. Delgado mentioned that the SRO will have the 
anti-bullying and DARE program. Ms. Glenn mentioned the newsletter monthly for each teacher and the 
resources and printed. Connected, engaged, and sustained. Ms. Duke mentioned having the opportunity 
to bring children. 
-Questions and Comments-  
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Other Information 

 

 

Action items Person responsible Deadline 

    

    

    


